

Southland Park Community Residents Association

Minutes – Oct 2nd, 2018

1. Review of BBQ
 - a. Raised \$825 through ticket sales and donations.
 - b. Costs to put on the BBQ: \$1777.86
 - c. Net profit: \$-952.86
 - d. Attendance: roughly 250 people
 - e. Questions regarding spendings and earnings:
 - i. We have 2 bank accounts: investment – used for fundraising \$9042.31 and savings – used for operating costs \$2890.08
 - f. We have one unclaimed prize; will save it for our next event
2. Next bbq ideas:
 - a. offer henna tattoos: Reena Bhathagar reenawinnipeg1978@gmail.com 204-415-2054
 - b. membership cards to get free hotdogs
 - c. invite a local radio station, we were satisfied with the music this year
 - d. no St. John's Ambulance
 - e. plan it for roughly the same time in the year: good weather, not a lot of kids' activities at that time
 - f. we need more volunteers for bouncers; it was hard to wrangle kids of different ages
 - g. provide volunteers with t-shirts
3. We will plan an annual community event; not necessarily a bbq
4. **Michelle** will give out the extra candy bags at Halloween (Michelle will make labels)
5. **Michelle** will buy out leftover pop
6. Membership fee collection; Jets tickets raffle
 - a. On hold
7. Next steps/plans for our association
 - a. Fundraising ideas (bud, spud and steak)
 - b. Contact Dan Vandal
 - c. Consider a one-time \$250 donation per family
 - d. Consider a Go fund me page for fundraising efforts
8. Call 311 to make an inspection of the playground
9. Play structure estimates; contact architects
 - a. **Kevin**: contact Ben Thompson
 - b. **Tomi and Adriana**: contact Ryan Paradis and Aleks Chomik
 - c. **Michelle**: contact Playgrounds R Us
 - d. **Tomi**: contact Rockraft
10. We need a list of grants
11. **Adriana** will make a binder with all information we have so far on SLPRA business
12. AGM in early 2019 to present ideas
 - a. Petition to not be part of Transcona
 - b. Beautification (Shelly Napier)
 - c. **Duana** to check on availability of spaces in LRSD that would be free of charge

13. **Steve** to respond to Shelly Napier regarding beautification to confirm with the city regarding plants and greens
14. Tomi and Kevin will be admin for Facebook

Next meeting: Nov 6th 6:30 pm at Kevin's 31 Red Willow

Points from earlier meetings that still need to be discussed:

1. Contact with condo associations
2. Pond naturalization
3. Traffic assessment
4. Community bulletin board
5. Community gardens
6. 311 calls regarding:
 - a. Fresh/clean sand (Tanya)
 - b. Replacement of trees (Kevin)
 - c. Extra no parking sign (Michelle)
 - d. Clean up and repair foundation (Kevin)
 - e. Clean path (Tanya)
7. Update on development behind SLP
8. Dead-end street use
9. Community website
10. Community newsletter
11. SLP resident database